
Severn Stoke and Croome d’Abitot Parish Council 

 

We at Severn Stoke and Croome d’Abitot Parish Council will be celebrating our 
Platinum Jubilee in May 2025. The resident petition was made for a merger of Severn 
Stoke Council and Croome d’Abitot Council in 1953 and this was ratified by the county 
council in May 1955. Thank you to all residents, councillors (past and present), clerks, 
lengthsman and volunteers for a wonderful 70 years serving our joint communities!  

The new parish council website is up and running  

 

The old website will continue to function for now as well, at no extra cost. Local 
community groups are welcome to ask us to place adverts or their details on our new 
website. 

Our new parish council logo has been finalised as is shown above, incorporating the 
Panorama Tower, with the kind permission of The National Trust.  

At the time of writing, we hopefully have a couple of residents exploring becoming a 
parish councillor. Now is an idea time to join us – you would all be able to attend 
training together and learn the ropes together AND gain momentum to speak up on 
local issues. 



You might see work begin on repainting the phone box at High Green shortly. Also, the 
repairing of the bench in Severn Stoke at the war memorial will happen once we get a 
long spell of dry weather. The ‘please park considerately’ signs at Knights Hill have been 
delayed whilst we try to find a contractor that is actually going to complete the work. 
Hopefully not too much longer – thank you for your patience. 

NEXT MEETING: Wed 21st May 2025, 7.30pm - Annual Meeting of Parish Council  

Lisa Stevens, Parish Council Clerk, T: 07950256363,  

E: parishclerk@severnstokeandcroomedabitot-pc.gov.uk Your councillors are Susan 
Faulkner (Chair), Laurence Freeman (Deputy), Royston Garrard, Richard Hill, Pat 
Preston & Raymond Williams.  

 


